









Force Soccer Club
Post Office Box 411
Plainwell, Michigan 49080
forcesoccermi@gmail.com
<http://forcesoccer.net>

AGENDA

July 20, 2022 – 7:30 PM (held through Zoom - link listed on 2nd page)

- Call to Order
 - Present: [Susie](#), [Tori](#), [Leslie](#), [Jena](#), [Stephanie](#), [Sarah H.](#), [Travis Timmons](#)
 - Absent: [Travis Taylor](#), [Rene](#), [Tara](#)
- Approval of Minutes/Summary: [Leslie/Jena](#) - motioned and approved
 -  [June 29, 2022: Force Board Agenda](#)
- Agenda Amendments:
- Public Comments/Introduction of Guests: [Brad Edgell](#), [Brent Milheim](#), [Kate A.](#) (Absent)
- Board Member Reports
 - League Representative and Registrar, [Sarah Hodapp](#) -
 - i. Update - [Registration is going well \(approx. 10 left to register with WYMSA\). Academy registration has slowed - but anticipate it picking up when it gets closer to school starting.](#)
 - ii. [2 teams playing State Cup](#)
 - iii. [Premier registration has started. Time left to do that.](#)
 - Uniform Coordinator, [Tara Drewyor](#) -
 - i. Update - [Uniforms have been shipping. Youth gray still on back order. They are hoping to have by start of the season.](#)
 - Marketing Director, [Jena Nooney](#)
 - i.  [FSC_content calendar_2022](#)
 - ii. [Promoting Academy and Dick's discount \(Aug. 5-7\) on social media - need to send out again - done 7/20/2022.](#)
 - iii. [Academy shirts for 2022/2023 season with sponsors](#)
 - [Seven sponsors so far; Room for 2 more.](#)
 - [Working on t-shirt artwork.](#)
 - Secretary, [Tori Taggett](#) -
 - i. Update - [Thank You note taken to Plainwell Ice Cream as requested.](#)
 - Field and Maintenance Coordinator, [Rene Vega](#) ([Brent Milheim](#) on behalf of [Rene](#)) -
 - i. Update - [Field 1 work being done. Seed/topsoil in keeper area of fields 1, 2 & 3. Lots of watering and growth happening already. Weed killer next month in parking lot. Millings to fill in drive \(a parent to help - Derek\). Fix drain in "lake" of driveway. Field paint to paint parking lot lines. Roping off at field 1 and between 1 & 2. Stakes/rope to prevent parking behind field 1 and driving between 1 & 2. Need to keep some supplies for repairs of goals/nets - will keep in shed. Current mowing company to give quotes to build another 11 v 11 field - along with hydroseeding and sprinklers.](#)

- ii. Future field clean up days will be assigned to teams that play on those particular fields (Line painting, etc) That way all can participate and take ownership.
 - iii. 8th Street turfing on 9 v 9 fields - will have it filled in before practicing starts.
- Treasurer, Leslie Todd
 - i. Update on: (as of 7/20/22)
 - Current Bank Balance = \$143,830.76
 - Current Outstanding = \$462.75
 - Proposed Projected EOY Balance = \$68,274.69
 - Proposed Net Income(Loss) EOY = (\$19,683.44)
 - Budget Link -  Budget FSC 2022-2023 Proposed (6-20-22).xlsx
 - **Motion made to approve: Sarah/Jena; Approved.**
- Vice-President, Stephanie Vos
 - i. Update - **Need to send out Coaches reimbursement & first aid kits.**
- President, Susie Schierbeek
 - i. [Dick's Sporting Goods Sponsorship Agreement](#)
 - \$250 gift card for the club to Dick's "[Equipment Room](#)" - **Shall I share with Stephanie? Will forward to both Stephanie and Brent to see if it would apply to new field equipment.**
 - Twenty \$25 gift cards for coaches to use however they'd like (personal use or team equipment) - **Shall we use for prizes at coaches' meeting? Who shall I give them to?**
 - Force Soccer Club 20% Off Shop Event at Portage Store, Aug. 5-8
 - a. We can provide jerseys, etc., to go on mannequins. **Tara - could you please provide them with uniforms?**
- Committee Reports
 - i. Scholarships - Secretary is the chair of this committee - update - **7 scholarships awarded; 4 remaining**
 - ii. Planning calendar -  FSC Master Calendar Please take a moment to review this and add to it any items you do annually for your position. It is important as we transition the board that this list is as comprehensive as we can make it.
 - **Moving forward, this topic probably doesn't need to be its own committee - just a useful tool that needs to be updated periodically.**
 - iii. Code of Conduct - This spring the committee discussed doing Sportsmanship Awards (one per team). Over the course of a month coaches would pick one player who demonstrated multiple examples of good sportsmanship and players would be awarded with a certificate and \$10 gift card (or something of similar value). Is this something we would like to do this fall? **Who is willing to lead this committee? Brad volunteered**
 - iv. Capital Projects - [link to ideas](#)  Force 2020 Capital Improvement Priority List.xlsx
 -  Force's Capital Projects Meeting June 15, 2022
 - In June Brent said he'd make some contact with potential bidders on starting to look at improving the fields. **Update? Brent, are you willing to lead this committee? Yes**
 - 8th Street: Conversations with AYSO and Gun Plain - can these convos be a part of this committee? **Yes**

- v. Fundraising - **Who is willing to lead this committee? Jena**
 - Raffle?
 - Golf outing?
- vi. Processes for Tryouts - **Travis Timmons is the chair.**
- Coaching Coordinator – Travis Timmons
 - i. Update - **Training opportunities emailed to coaches, practice field assignments sent out to coaches.**
- Academy Coordinator - Travis Taylor
 - i. Update - **7 sponsors so far, working on Best Way to make 8. Jena are you able to see if the two sponsors you got last year can sponsor again? Talked to Tara to order 100 jerseys plus 6 for the coaches.**
- Unfinished/Continuing Business
 - i. New/Open board positions for next year - possibilities: Jennifer Hoffman, Idris Rashid, Brad Edgell
 - President - Brad Edgell (**motion made by Sarah/second by Jena- approved**).
 - Registrar(s) - Kate Amazechi
 - Secretary - **Jennifer Hoffman (motion made by Sarah/2nd by Jena - approved)**
 - Field Coordinator - Brent Milheim
 - ii. Volunteers to plan for the annual coaches' meeting with Travis Timmons?
 - Choose date and location - communicate to coaches **Jena, Leslie and Travis Timmons to select date together**
 - Content/presentation
 - Food?
 - Prizes?
- New Business -
 - i. Who plans to coordinate field practice times and locations - field coordinator or coaches' coordinator? **Travis has already started this process. Coaches have been notified.**
- Adjournment -

Join Zoom Meeting

<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89669755210>